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Feedback on Draft Masterplan 

and Next Steps

Castlemaine Railway 

Precinct Master Plan
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Council and the Department of Transport are co-funding 

the preparation of a Masterplan for the Castlemaine 

Railway Precinct. 

This Report provides a summary of stakeholder and 

community feedback on the draft Masterplan, and 

outlines the changes made to the final Masterplan in 

response.

This report also summarises the consultation activities 

that occurred over the most recent round of 

engagement.

What’s Happening?



Engagement Activities June/July 2023

• A Project Reference Group was created that consists of 

tenants of the Precinct, and other key stakeholders.

• Letter drop to residents living in proximity to the Precinct 

raising awareness of the project.

• Media releases related to the project.

• A dedicated project webpage created on Council’s ‘Shape Mt 

Alex’ platform, which asked community members to provide 

feedback on the draft Masterplan.

• Workshop with the Project Reference Group and key 

stakeholders, government agencies.

• Online survey made available to the community.

• Council pop-up stalls occurred at Castlemaine Farmer’s 

Market and The Bazaar within the Mill Precinct.

• Walking tour of the Railway Precinct with interested 

community members, led by the urban design team who 

developed the Masterplan.
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Key themes from community engagement



“ Supporting our towns' community 

groups to hold more events would be a 

great idea. Our community needs more 

events specifically for young people 

(teens) who seem to be left out.”



























After Council’s Project Team incorporated feedback 

into the final Masterplan, the Team then sought 

Councillor adoption of the Masterplan.

Councillors considered the Masterplan for adoption 

at it’s Council Meeting on Tuesday 19 December 

2023 and voted to adopt the Masterplan.

The Masterplan includes an implementation plan to 

guide the next steps in the precinct's development. It 

provides Council, State government agencies, the 

landowner of the precinct and potential developers 

and tenants recommendations on how to implement

each project. 

What’s Next?

Project Manager | Nathan Lord, Strategic Planner 

Email: n.lord@mountalexander.vic.gov.au | Phone: 5471 1815

A copy of the Masterplan will be provided to the landowner, 

VicTrack, the Department of Transport and Planning, V/Line, 

Djaara Corporation, Heritage Victoria, Department of Energy, 

Environment and Planning, Regional Development Victoria, and 

tenants of the Precinct. A copy is also available on Council’s 

webpage.

Delivery of the identified actions is contingent on the outcomes of 

stakeholder support, further design work, and the availability of 

the required funding. Some projects could potentially be 

commenced earlier if opportunistic grants become available. 

Some projects may be delayed due to funding or unforeseen 

constraints. Importantly, implementation on all projects can 

happen incrementally when resources and funding become 

available.

mailto:n.lord@mountalexander.vic.gov.au

